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Montessori News  
 
 
 

            

      
 

 
                                                                                                                                                                                

 

 
Full newsletter will be distributed fortnightly with a brief memo in alternate weeks. 

 

 
 

From the Principal 
It was wonderful to see many grandparents, parents or other highly special people visiting and observing 
children across the Cycles this morning.  Cross generational sharing of learning and school provides 
memorable moments for child, grandparent and/or parent alike, it also serves as a great way to share the 
specialness of the Montessori approach to learning. Thank you to everyone that was able to attend. 
 

Over the course of the year, I have been speaking with Beechworth Health Service, and am aiming to be able 
to schedule periodic appointments for children requiring speech therapy support here at school in 2017, 
either as early intervention or for students who have had a speech assessment, and this indicates that 
additional support would be beneficial. The proposed appointments would alternate between a Speech 
Therapist, and an allied health professional. I have another appointment with Beechworth Health Service to 
further discuss possible options scheduled for next week, but initial discussions are exploring a combined 
model where some 0-6 early intervention services may be accessed here, (as an alternative to needing to 
collect your child to take to Beechworth Hospital for an appointment).  For children older than 6, who are 
ineligible for the early intervention service, we have also discussed possibly offering fee for service 
appointments, that could be attended during school hours, here at school. This would support children who 
have had assessments done, so they can access follow up appointments during school hours.  If we manage 
to go ahead with the planned model, our goal would be to also schedule periodic communication time 
between speech pathologists and Directors to further support practise and implementation of 
recommended speech exercises in our classrooms. I would be interested in any feedback, or if you think you 
would be keen to have your child periodically access fee for service speech appointments here at school.  
Please let me know before next Wednesday, if such planning could be beneficial for your family.  I have also 
been exploring funding opportunities for students who may be eligible to access 2017 State Support Services 
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support to help pay for additional speech appointments. If you believe your child could be eligible for this 
support, and we have not approached you to sign a request to access this service, please let either me, or 
ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ know, so we can set this in motion. Formal assessments are required to access State 
Support Services support.  
 

!ǎ ƳŜƴǘƛƻƴŜŘ ƛƴ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ƳŜƳƻΣ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊƛƴƎ ŀŘŘƛƴƎ ǊƻƻƳ ǇƘƻƴŜ ǘǊŜŜǎ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ 9ƳŜǊƎŜƴŎȅ 
Management Plan in 2017. These can be useful in the event that electronic communication is not possible 
when services are interrupted, or if a message needs to be got to the whole of our community. Please ensure 
you let me know, via email, or a message to the office, if you would not be comfortable with your phone 
number being included on a room phone tree list in 2017. 
 

Thank you to all the Directors and assistants who have been working extremely hard over the last few weeks, 
preparing reports, and assessing/finalising observation notes of the children.  This is intensive work, and 
reports provide a lasting commentary ƻŦ ŜŀŎƘ /ƘƛƭŘΩǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǿƛǘƘ ǳǎΣ ǎƻ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǊŜ ŀƴŘ ŀǘǘŜƴǘƛƻƴ ŜŀŎƘ ǎǘŀŦŦ 
member is giving to these, to ensure tƘŜȅ ŎŀǇǘǳǊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ, is much appreciated. 
 

Thank you to Katrina, who has stepped into Topaz whilst Terie has been overseas. There has been a 
ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘ άƘǳƳέ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǊƻƻƳΣ ŀǎ YŀǘǊƛƴŀ ƛǎ ǿŜƭƭ ƪƴƻǿƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀƴŘ ƪƴƻǿǎ ƻǳǊ ǊƻǳǘƛƴŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƪ 
cycle well. It is a wonderful testament to a well set up room and Terie, when things continue as per normal, 
when the Director is away for a period of time.  
 
Have a great week. 
Kind Regards, Bron Martin 
 

Educational Care Program 
The last day of all our programs at Beechworth Montessori for 2016 is Thursday 15th December. However 
due to a number of requests we have decided to open up some extra sessions of the Ruby Room Educational 
Care Program in order to assist families wherever possible.  
The extra sessions of the Educational Care Program will be available on the days below: 

Monday 19th December 2016  - 9am to 5.30pm 
Tuesday 20th December 2016  - 12pm to 5.30pm              
Tuesday 24th January 2017      - 9am to 3.15pm  
Wednesday 25th January 2017- 9am to 5.30pm 

If you are interested please book early as places are limited. Remember the usual limitations will apply; 
children can access a maximum of 5 hours per day and a maximum of 15 hours per week. For these 
particular sessions, payment will be required upon booking. 
All programs resume on Wednesday 1st February 2017. If you would like to book a permanent place in the 
Educational Care Program for 2017, please let us know. 
 

Hi, my name is Sharelle OõReilly and I am thrilled to have joined the team 
at BMS as Compliance, Communication and HR Officer.  I have been 
spending my first two weeks familiarising myself with the school and its 
operations.  I am currently working on updating our policies in preparation 
for the school review next year.  I will also be focusing some of my time in 
the near future on refining our website.   
I am looking forward to learning more about the Montessori philosophy 
and school systems and getting to know all of the children and families.  I 
have been made to feel very welcome and I am confident that my time here 
will be both rewarding and enlightening.  If you see me around, I  would 
love for you to introduce yourself and say hello. 
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Early Years News 

From the Ruby Room 
Hello everyone, 
We would like to thank Kim Ching for doing a cooking activity with the 
Ruby Room children. Leonidas was very excited and proud, his mum 
showed us how to make pork dumplings. Parents participating and 
sharing activities is a great opportunity for children to learn about 
cultural and diverse family backgrounds.  
We have the shade cloth set up in our yard and it is all ready for the 
sunny days. Big thank you to Dick and Howard for their assistance in 
getting this done. We have the school mobile phone in the Ruby Room 
that can be reached after hours, the number is 0459282940. 
We have started doing some seasonal inspired crafts, you will get to 
see them in the coming weeks. The busy season is ahead of us and we 
hope you take the time to enjoy it with your family and friends. Please 
make sure you book in early for the extra session care program if 
needed, it is filling up fast.  
Have a great week. 
Rangi, Lisa, Sue and Geraldine  

 
 
From Cycle 1 (Amethyst and Emerald) 
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Dear BMS families 
I wanted to let you know that it will soon be time for me to take a break from work to prepare for the 
welcoming of my baby. My last day of work will be Friday the 2nd of Dec.  
I want to say thank you to all the children for this beautiful year, for their enjoyment with the pregnancy and 
for the families and ŎƻƭƭŜŀƎǳŜǎΩ donations of clothes and materials for the baby-to-be. I wish you all a good 
end of the year and a happy Christmas break. 
Geraldine 
 

Cycle 2 News  
From the Moonstone Room 

 
Cooking:  
We used the pumpkin, that we discovered last week is actually a fruit! Our research for botany last week 
involved discovering how to classify fruit and vegetables. Students were encouraged to read the recipe 
chosen, find the ingredients and the items required to bake our culinary delight. Working as independently 
as possible the students followed the recipe and created a very tasty pumpkin slice. The chefs worked hard 
and to their credit did not need a reminder to wash and tidy up!  
Mapping: 
²Ŝ ƘƻǇŜ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŜƴƧƻȅƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƳŀǇǎ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǊŜ ŎǊŜŀǘƛƴƎ ǳǎƛƴƎ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƛƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ƪŜȅǎ ŦƻǊ ΨCƻƻǘǇǊƛƴǘ 
LǎƭŀƴŘΩΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜǎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŎƘƻǎŜ ǘƻ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƛǎƭŀƴŘ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ Ŧǳƴ 
parks, airports, surf life savers, gift shops, surf shops and so on.   
Food chains: 
We have been studying food chain pyramids and the position of the consumers, producers and 
decomposers.  The pyramid shows how much energy can be attained from the food whereas a food chain 
shows the interaction between animals. The students are encouraged to think what would happen if the 
levels of the pyramid were disrupted. The base of the pyramid is the widest and depicts where plants and 
vegetation would be located. The next level up reveals the primary consumers (herbivores) followed by the 
secondary and tertiary consumers (meat eaters and omnivores) who occupy the smallest area of the 
pyramid. Imagine if there were more secondary and tertiary consumers than primary consumers!   The top 
order consumers would run out of food. It may take several rabbits to support one wolf, and several plants 
to support each rabbit over the period of a day/week/month because not all the "energy" from the food is 
transferred when it is eaten! We are custodians of this beautiful earth.   
Social interactions: 
We have been working on our social awareness: this manifests itself by how we cope with friends when we 
sit with them to do our work and figure out what to do during free time. It shows our resilience to change, 
how we deal with the consequences of our choices, our ability to be independent in our work and how we 
ask for help from another child or adult. 
"Yet a third interesting fact to be observed in the child of six is his need to associate himself with others, not 
merely for the sake of company, but in some sort of organized activity. He likes to mix with others in a group 
wherein each has a different status. A leader is chosen, and is obeyed, and a strong group is formed.  This is 
a natural tendency, through which mankind becomes organized" (To Educate the Human Potential, p. 4).  
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From the Turquoise Room 
Geography: This week we took on the challenge of the four colour map 
theorem which states that any map needs no more than four colours to colour 
the regions of the map so that no two adjacent regions have the same colour. 
This looks simple in theory until you actually try it.  The children are to be 
congratulated on their resilience when working on difficult problems.  You may 
have seen their colourful creations come home. 
  
Botany: We looked at seeds; their parts and how they disperse.  We looked at 
the reasons behind different dispersal methods and the structure that suits 
each dispersal 
  
Art: hopefully you have spied our recycle bottle 
inspired flower creation in the corridor.  We have 
also added seed mosaics to our display with the 
children learning what exactly is a mosaic but also 
how to be precise with their creations. 
  
Other:  Reader return has dropped off this term 
and I would love it to improve!   
  
  

 

 
 
Cycle 3 News 
From the Tigereye Room 
Puppet Show 
Last week all Tigereye performed the awesome puppet shows to all the 
other classes. They were spectacular, interesting and overall 
wonderful. The puppet shows were called: Crumpet and Meme, the 
Running Race, Spread Your Wings and Fly and Lollie Robber. It was 
fantastic! I asked some of the Cycle 1s and they thought they were very 
funny.    
By Matilda  
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Socratic Seminar My Cycle 3 reading group have been reading the novel 
Ψ²ƻƴŘŜǊΩ ŀƴŘ ŀǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƴƎ ƛŘŜŀǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǘŜȄǘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ 
been learning how to take part in a Socratic seminar.  We come up with 
some open-ended questions which people in the inner circle discuss. The 
outer circle listen closely (but do not speak) to the discussion and then 
feed in some of their ideas by writing them on post-it notes. This has been 
a fabulous way of having a discussion and I have been able to just sit back 
and listen to the great ideas and discussions that are generated.  
 

From the Topaz Room 
This week Topaz has been working well together while Terie is away. They have made their own plans for 
work to be completed this week so are having a go at being fully self-directed. They are also learning about 
the life cycle of rocks. Videos and power points were made telling us all about metamorphic, sedimentary 
and igneous rocks.  
 

!ǘ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƳŜƴǘ ǘƘŜ ƳŀŘ ǎŎƛŜƴǘƛǎǘǎΣ 5ŀƛǎȅ ŀƴŘ ½ƻŜΣ ŀǊŜ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŀǊǘ ƻŦ ƎǊƻǿƛƴƎ ŎǊȅǎǘŀƭǎ ǘƻ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ƭŜǾŜƭΧΦƻǊ 
maybe not. Many of the class have grown Borax crystals and Daisy and Zoe are seeing if crystals will grow 
when adding all sorts of other ingredients. We eagerly await the results of this experiment!  
 

In art last week the students learnt about Sidney Nolan and the Ned Kelly series. Daisy and Ruby Ryan had 
recently been to see the exhibition so were able to share what they learnt with the class which was really 
interesting. Thanks girls! 
 

We have just had Grandparents day where Sage, Charlotte, Alannah and Charlie all baked delicious quiches 
and jam biscuits for everyone. The students made a cuppa for their Grandparents as they arrived then 
showed them around the classroom. Both Grandparents and students seemed to really love the time 
together.  
 

Community News 

 

Dear Parents/Carers of Students (Years 7-12),  

I am writing to inform you that we have received information from Victoria Police about local ópop-upô parties and social 

gatherings being organised via social media which are unsafe for the young people attending. 

  

These parties are being hosted in private homes, abandoned buildings and public halls across south eastern and eastern 

Melbourne.  

  

Victoria Police acknowledges that many young people are also attending safe parties.  

  

However, Victoria Police has made a number of recommendations to ensure young people can safely attend local gatherings:  

ω         Talk to your children and be mindful of where they are; 

ω         Be vigilant around monitoring all of your childôs social media accounts (consider there may be multiple accounts) 

and look online at any events your child wants to attend; 

ω         Investigate any party your child is attending, and be satisfied of where your child is and who they are with. If a party 

location is unknown one or two weeks prior to a party date, this may be of concern.  

ω         Underage alcohol drinking and drug use is not recommended. 

  

If you have any information that may assist police, phone Crime Stoppers on 1800 333 000. 

  

If you are concerned that your child has been the victim of a sexual assault and may require support, please contact Centre 

Against Sexual Assault on 1800 806 292. 

  

Kind regards, 

  

Beechworth Montessori School 
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Beechworth Netball Club 

Seeking junior players, senior players and senior umpires 

(PAID). Enquires contact 0407906937.  

Pre-season commences 6pm 24th November Baarmutha Park, 

Beechworth.  

Junior training commences Thursday 24th Feb. Contact 

sarah264@hotmail.com 
 

 

          

   APPROVED SOCCER TRAINING FOR KIDS FROM 

            18 MONTHS TO 7TH BIRTHDAY 

          CLASSES IN BEECHWORTH NOW! 

FREE TRIAL CLASS  

CONTACT MATT ON 0435 763 332  

 or northeastvic@littlekickers.com.au 

 

mailto:sarah264@hotmail.com
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